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June 16, 2009 
 
TUCKAHOE SIGN AND AWNING BOARD  
TUCKAHOE VILLAGE HALL – 2:30 pm  
 
Present:  Chairperson  Ann Marie Ciaramella  
   Member  Nicole Pushkal  
   Member  Barbara Nieminen  
       
Also in Attendance: Bill Williams   Building Inspector   
 
  
 
Item #1   Approval of Minutes – May 19, 2009 
Item #2   199 Marbledale Road    Wall Mounted Sign 
Item #3   14 Fisher Avenue    Wall Mounted Sign  
 
 
 
Item #1     Approval of Minutes – May 19, 2009  
A motioned by Member Nieminen to approve the minutes of May 19, 2009 meeting was second by 
Member Pushkal and unanimously carried by the Board with a vote of 2-0.  (Chairwoman Ciaramella 
abstained) 
 
Item #2     199 Marbledale Road  Wall Mounted Sign   
Vincent Otto of San Signs, representing Stoffel Polygon Systems, proposed a wall mounted sign to be 
made of waterjet cut aluminum, water resistant, pin letterings, color of logo is red and lettering is white.  
3 ¾ inch high and ¼ inch thick, pinned ¼ inch away from the wall giving a 3 dimensional look.  
Chairwoman Ciaramella asked if it would be a problem in terms of weathering having the space between 
the wall and letters.  Mr. Otto responded that it would actually be better allowing any water to flow 
between the areas.   An aluminum spacer is used to cover the nails which will not be noticeable.   
 
A motion was made to accept the application as submitted for 199 Marbledale Road, by Member 
Pushkal, seconded by Member Nieminen and unanimously carried by the board with a vote of 3-0. 
 
Member Nieminen asked if it was intentional that the “P” in Polygon is a small cap and the “S” in 
Stoffel and Systems are large caps.   Mr. Otto responded it appears that way. 
 
Item #3  14 Fisher Avenue    Wall Mounted Sign  
Vincent Otto, of San Signs, representing Crestwood Shoe Repair, presented an application for Crestwood 
Shoe Repair.   Chairwoman Ciaramella noted that the sign looked large and busy and that it needs to be 
clarified for sizes:  height of letters, size of sign, etc.   Chairwoman Ciaramella also asked if the owner is 
willing to accept a change.  Mr. Otto responded positively.   Member Nieminen suggested that the 
words within the white border should be reduced by 5%.  



Discussion took place regarding the façade of the building and the area around where the sign is to be 
mounted.  Suggestions were made to clean area around the sign to match the store front window 
frame.  
 
Member Nieminen motioned to accept the application with the exception of the art work within the 
white border will be reduced by 5% and the background where sign is to mounted will be cleaned up 
and match the window frame, seconded by Member Pushkal and unanimously carried by the board 
with a vote of 3-0. 
 
The board requested that San Sign email a revised drawing with the 5% reduction and with all 
measurement be included.  
 
 
 
 
 
The next meeting will be held on July 21, 2009 at 2:30pm  
 
There being no further comments from the public or business before the Board, upon motion duly 
made, seconded and unanimously carried, the meeting was adjourned at 2:55 pm. 


